
Community Council Meeting 
January 27, 2020 

 

Present:  Genna Goodwin, Dallas Dixon, Micklee Hiatt, Mark Hoss, Vicki Endsley, 

Jenny Leavitt, Cheryl Hutchings 

 

Conducting:  Genna Goodwin 

 

Previous minutes approved. 

 

Training:  Roles and responsibilities and school safety and digital citizenship.  How 

to find training:  School land trust.org 

                               Log in 

                                Select Schools, Training 

Please complete training. 

 

Current Data:  Jenny Leavitt 

 

DIBELS – The expectation is that 80% of students will make typical or better 

growth by the end of the year.  Growth is for each student no matter where they 

currently are. 

Middle of the Year Growth: 

Kindergarten – 66% 1st Grade – 84%  2nd Grade – 57% 

3rd Grade – 58%  4th Grade 51%  5th Grade – 80% 

 

At SEP’s the teachers will let parents know what growth their student has made. 

Dibels helps find “holes” in a student’s reading and being able to fill them in.                                

 

What are we doing to increase growth:   

*Additional para (smaller groups), more targeted comprehension interventions 

lessons (purchasing materials), intervention coaching, adding small group Tier 1 

instructions where needed. 

*Interventions reading and now math in a few classes.  Next year both Math and 

reading will be back into school day.   
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*95% Group -comprehensive kit to help groups grow – purchasing a few of these 

now.  Hope to have one per class soon.   

*Angie is doing coaching for teachers.   

 

Other items:   

 

*Title 1 Status – we will be Title 1 next year.  We are #10 of 11 schools 

designated as Title 1 schools.  Title 1 lets us fund paras for small groups.   

 

*Trustlands Amendment: Use the surplus and maybe a little technology 

money to hire a 12 hour para in the afternoon to make 3rd grade and 

kindergarten groups smaller.  They would also be trained to do progress 

monitoring.  Hours for para are Monday – Thursdays from 12:30 to 3:30. 

 

Heritage Days in September. 

Would love to see Red Mountain represented in performances such as art or choir 

or both. 

There is also a parade we could enter.   

Young Dr’s:  Dr Whitehead and Dr. Park started the program.  It is improving every 

year.  It is possible to do a second session if enough students are interested. 

 

Next Meeting:  March 9th at 2:30 p.m. 


